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NOTE OF ZOOM MEETING OF COMMUNITY COUNCILLORS HELD ON 21-12-2020 
  
1 MEMBERS PRESENT & APOLOGIES 
 In Attendance Apologies 

G Smith, R Freel, R Craig, N Wood, K Gallacher, Y Gardiner 

 Chair George Smith welcomes all to the zoom virtual meeting and indicated that he had 
sent out a proposed agenda item list. 
 
Scheme for community councils 
Had been passed by committee, secretary has sent details of the existing and proposed 
amendments to chair. 
 
Planning applications 
 
Udston Farm/Smithstone House 
The Response from Planning department was discussed and secretary to write to planning 
to ask follow up questions on the answer received. 
 
Village Plan 
Chair had emailed everyone an update from Peter Ramsay however he was still trying to 
meet with other groups.  Suggested that a questionnaire be issued as this was dragging on. 
Additional questions from chair had also been issued.  The main thrust of the village plan 
was to establish potential future plans for the village and to establish a prioritised list of 
developments that could be funded from the Banks windfarm.  Agreed chair would contact 
peter and possibly set up a meeting next Monday. 
 
Covid Grant 
Chair asked where we were on the purchase of a public Notice Board. Secretary advised 
that it was ordered and that delivery would be to his address although we would need to 
arrange installation. The spreadsheet had been updated with regards what was left to 
spend and he would circulate. 
Micro Grants 
Chair asked to be reminded how many micro grants had been issued. Secretary advised 
that he thought it was 7 with three still to be awarded, however he would check.  One 
group had still to present their cheque at the bank. 
Kypemuir community Grants 
Chair provided an update on grants and informed the group that two groups had yet to 
drawn down on the monies. Members of the partnership wanted to spend money on local 
parks however part of the rules prohibited spend on areas that the local authority 
maintained. Agreed that an FOI be asked regards spend on parks. Secretary advised he had 
recently circulated spend on AHMP and others and would resend but would require the 
names of other parks to obtain expenditure 
 
Doctors surgery 
Chair intimated that the response received from the practice did not provide any detail and 
that the CC should seek further details.  Chair will write to the practice. 
 
 

Action 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sect 
 
 
 
 
Chair 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chair.  



STONEHOUSE COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
(www.community-council.org.uk/stonehousecommunitycouncil) 

Chairman: George Smith, 6 Naismith Court, Stonehouse.  Email: georgepm244@aol.com 
Secretary: Robert Freel, 75 Lockhart Street, Stonehouse. Email: robfreel@btinternet.com 

 

2 
 

Rail Extension 
The 2008 Feasibility study had been circulated and given the cost benefit ratio ruled out an 
extension from Larkhall however if links from Hairmyres to Strathaven were being looked at 
then the possibility of a link to Strathaven from the west of the village could be 
investigated.  A development of this nature should be included in village plan questions to 
determine feeling for this.  
Again a watching brief to be kept on this. 
 
Pharmacy application 
No update but last correspondence had been a letter from the secretary supporting the 
application and seeking to be included on face to face consultation. This had been 
acknowledged. 
 

 DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
JANUARY 2021, SECRETARY TO CIRCULATE A LIST OF DATES 

 

 


